Camboon Primary School

An Independent Public School

Newsletter



Date: 12 May 2021 Term: 2

Term: 2 Volume: 8





CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

Thursday 13 May

- NAPLAN
- Dance

Friday 14 May

- Walk safely to school day
- NAPLAN

Monday 17 May

NAPLAN

Tuesday 18 May

NAPLAN

Wednesday 19 May

NAPLAN

Dance

Thursday 20 May

- NAPLAN
- Dance

Friday 21 May

NAPLAN

Wednesday 26 May

Dance

Year 6 camp

It was wonderful to hear the excitement from the students when Mrs Pesce, Mrs Petkoff and I arrived at camp on Thursday evening. The students wanted to tell us EVERYTHING they had done so far! The quiz night was another success and a HUGE thank you to Mr McLennan for coming to run it. Once again, THANK YOU to Ms Long, Miss Johnson and Mr Hill for taking our students on camp.

Assembly

What a fabulous assembly Mrs lenco presented with students who spoke amazingly well in Italian and English. There was so much history and influences that have come from Italy and students enjoyed watching it on our big screen. Well done to all involved.

NAPLAN

Most of you would be aware that our Year 3 and 5 students are sitting NAPLAN tests this week. These tests allow us to see how our students are progressing and help us to improve our teaching as required. We encourage students to do their best and we treat it just like any test we do at school.

P&C

Thank you to our wonderful P&C for organising lovely gifts for students to buy for Mother's Day. It was very well visited and students had lots of choices.

50 Year Celebration

Camboon Primary School is turning 50 this year and we want to celebrate this special 'birthday.' If you are interested in planning for this event and being part of the celebrations, please email;

camboonps50years@gmail.com

Janice Cuculoska—Principal

2022 Enrolments

Kindy 2022

Enrolments for 2022 Kindergarten are now open.

If you or if you know of any families with children eligible for Kindy next year, (born between 01/07/17 and 30/06/18), who are interested in applying to enrol at Camboon PS for 2022, please let them know to apply now.

Application forms are available from the school office. Please submit applications with the following:

- Birth Certificate
- Medicare Immunisation History Statement
- Proof of current address
- Proof of Australian Citizenship
- Family Court Orders (if applicable)

Medicare Immunisation History Statements can be obtained using your Medicare online account through myGov or the Express Plus Medicare mobile app. Alternatively, you can call the AIR on 1800 653 809 to request a copy. These must be no older than 2 months.

Pre-primary 2022 (current Kindy)

2022 Pre-primary enrolments are now open.
Students already attending Kindergarten at Camboon Primary School this year <u>are</u> required to apply for Pre-primary 2022. Application forms for these students are now being sent home. Parents can return application forms to the school office or class teacher.

Year 1—6 2022 (current PP to Year 5)

Current students from Pre-primary to Year 5 are automatically enrolled in each subsequent year and therefore it is <u>not</u> necessary to complete another application. If you know any families who want to enrol at Camboon for next year, encourage them to call us now.

All applications for enrolment are due by <u>Friday 23</u> <u>July</u>, <u>2021</u>

Please note that an *Application for Enrolment* can only be made at <u>one</u> public School.

Applicants will be advised in writing next term of their success in obtaining a place for 2022.

TASTE BUDS CANTEEN:

Closed until further notice

UNIFORM SHOP: 8.45am—9.15amOnline orders or office drop box

www.quickcliq.com.au Tuesday 25 May Tuesday 8 June

Tuesday 22 June

Camboon Primary School Forder Street, Noranda WA 6062 Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au Phone: 9218 1400

Marri Cluster Mother's Day

The Marri Cluster Mother's Day Movement Afternoon was held last Friday, with many Mums Grandparents attending to dance the afternoon away with their children. There was a selection of high-energy dances followed by the students serenading their special guest and finally some relaxation music and a massage for the Mums. There were smiles and laughs all around, an indication that a good time was had by all involved!







Year Six Camp 2021
On Wednesday 28th April, forty-four enthusiastic Year Six students and three staff members arrived at the Ern Halliday Recreation Camp in Hillarys to begin three days of camp. With mostly glorious weather, these days ended up being challenging, rewarding and tiring for all involved but they will remain in the memories of our students for a long time to come.

Both students and teachers encouraged and applauded the students as they faced and overcame challenges that were sometimes intimidating. New friendships were forged, and a sense of bonding became evident as the students worked in two teams to conquer the Flying Fox, Big Swing, Crate Climb, Lost Pilot, Caving, Indoor Rock Climbing, Orienteering, and the more relaxing activities of Archery and Kite Making.

Ms Long, Miss Johnson and Mr Hill were extremely proud of the way our students approached the activities and with the way in which the students represented Camboon Primary School throughout the three days.

Thank you to Mrs Cuculoska, Mrs Petkoff and Mrs Pesce for visiting and helping out at our Thursday night Quiz Night. A special mention needs to go to Mrs Cuculoska for her efforts to assist one group's answers with her 'miming prowess'. A very special thank you also, to Miss Amy, for coming and spending Thursday with us and helping us with our exciting activities. Fresh fruit and water bottles donated by Ms Niki Poon, Manager of Coles Supermarket Noranda, was a much welcomed and enjoyed afternoon snack and we thank Coles for this donation.













New playground

Finally we have had the new playground installed on the school oval. This was possible from a \$20,000 grant the school applied for and received in 2020. The P&C also donated \$10,000 towards the cost. I'm sure our students will enjoy the new equipment.



MERIT CERTIFICATES

Congratulations to the following students who received Merit Certificates at the assembly:

EC2	Ali N Christos T	Sophie M	
EC3		Coorgio N	
EU3	Linda L	Georgia N	
<u></u>	Tegveer N		
Rm 1	Bianca B	Layla M	
Rm 2	Sofia P	Denysha G	
Rm 3	Emma R	Giuseppe V	
	Shiv P	• • •	
Rm 4	Leilani W	Ryan B	
	Jason M	,	
Rm 7	Ava C	Teresa H	
	Hritika P	. 0. 000	
Rm 8	TITTERCE T		
1	D D	17 - 41 11	
Rm 9	Dave D	Katherine H	
	Rosie D		
Rm 10	Jonathon P	Joshua S	
	Charlotte P		
Rm 15	Anna P	Julian F	
Rm 16	Mia S	Isaac W	
	Brandon H		
Dm 47		Anthony	
Rm 17	Penney T	Anthony D	
	Laelah J		



Before School, After School and Vacation Care onsite at Camboon Primary School

Should you require information regarding school holiday programs please visit their website or the school office or phone 0456 857 463.



AUSSIE OF THE MONTH

The Aussie of the Month Award is a West Australian primary school based award program which has been in operation for over ten years, with the participation of hundreds of schools across the state. Like all of our awards the 'Aussie of the Month' recognises personal endeavour, achievement and contribution to the community. The awards also reflect some of the values we share as Australians, a sense of fair play, generosity of spirit, commitment to community, participation and a real concern for the environment.

Congratulations to our May Aussie of the Month recipient



Jaedyn V-Room 7

WA Education Awards 2021

Passionate educators are shaping the future through education. Who deserves your recognition?

Our outstanding teachers, principals, deputy principals and school support staff in Western Australian public schools,

provide a world class education to every student in every classroom, every day.

They come from all walks of life to bring a wealth of knowledge and experience to our schools and classrooms. They are leaders in educational innovation and reform. They see the potential in every child, aspiring to give students a pathway to a successful future and help them grow from strength to strength.

Visit https://www.education.wa.edu.au/wa-education-awards for further information and nomination details.

P&C News

Uniform Shop

The P&C Uniform shop is scheduled to open next, on Tuesday 25 May. We do however, encourage orders to be placed either online or dropped in the P&C drop box located in the office.

Tastebuds Canteen

The Canteen is currently closed until further notice.

Volunteers

Volunteers are always needed for the P&C. Please email camboonpspc@gmail.com or phone 0412 530 307 if you are able to help.



PROJECT ACE

Hampton Senior High School's Project ACE is a free Drama project for Primary students in Years 5 and 6. Through Project ACE we focus on providing young passionate performers with the opportunity to FastTrack their entry into our Specialist Performing Arts (Drama) Program at Hampton During the 6 week program, the participants will engage in group and individual workshops centred around building industry based knowledge and skills. This will allow them to seamlessly shift into the Specialist Performing Arts (Drama) Program with a clear idea of the challenges ahead and with the skills to set themselves up for the best possible start for the years ahead.

Contact Hampton SHS on 6235 7100 for further information.



ACTIVE KIDS ARE SMARTER KIDS



FRIDAY 14 MAY 2021

A challenge to all Australian Primary Schools and Councils

National Walk Safely to School Day (WSTSD) is on Friday 14 May 2021. Now in its 22nd year, the annual campaign encourages all primary school children, their parents and carers to walk safely and regularly to school.

The event seeks to promote road safety, health, public transport and the environment.

Australian children are becoming less active. One substantial contributor is the decline in walking and/or taking public transport to school. Children who are regularly physically active are healthier, perform better academically and are less likely to be obese or overweight. Sedentary behaviour can lead to long-term and costly risks of illnesses such as heart disease and diabetes.

Walking regularly is the best exercise because you can build it into your daily routine.

The objectives of National Walk Safely to School Day are:

- · To encourage parents and carers to walk to school with primary school age children
- To promote the health benefits of walking and create regular walking habits
- To help children develop vital road crossing skills and ensure children up to the age of 10 years hold an adult's hand when crossing the road
- · To reduce car dependency and traffic congestion
- · To reduce the level of air pollution created by motor vehicles
- To promote the use of public transport



We are looking for multicultural families with children who are not old enough to start school for FREE play and learn sessions.

Do you mainly speak English at home?	
Does your child attend playgroup or childcare?	
Do you see a Child Health Nurse in your area?	
Do you have any children that currently attend a school?	

If you answered 'No' to at least three of these questions, then the Maylands Multicultural Playgroup may be something for you and your child.

When: Monday and Tuesday each week from 9.00am-12.00pm.

Where: At the Maylands Multicultural Playgroup Centre

located at Maylands Peninsula Primary School.

Please complete the Expression of Interest form on the back of this flyer and return it to the person who gave it to you.

Maylands Peninsula

YES NO



Maylands Peninsula Primary School

60 Kelvin Street, Maylands WA 6051 Telephone: 9462 6700 maylandspeninsula.ps@education.wa.edu.au



Maylands Multicultural Playgroup Expression of Interest

The Maylands Multicultural Playgroup will support multicultural families with children who are not old enough to attend school to participate together in FREE play and learn sessions. Our playgroup educators are committed to working alongside families to support them as their child's first and ongoing educator; valuing the learning that families and communities provide. Our priority is building solid language foundations to provide children with the tools and skills for Kindergarten.

We strongly encourage families to speak in their home language to their children at the playgroup. Our teachers will provide the resources and the English language skills to encourage a language rich experience.

Please complete the Expression of Interest form and we will be in contact with you to discuss if this playgroup may be suitable for your family.

Children's Details		
Child's name (first and last name)	Age	Gender Male Female Other
Child's name (first and last name)	Age	Gender Male Female Other
Family details		
Parent / Caregiver Name/s		
Best Phone number		
Home Address		
What languages or		
dialects are spoken at home other than		
Standard Australian		
English?		

Please take this form back to the person who gave it to you. Someone from Maylands Peninsula Primary School will contact you within 2-3 weeks. Thank you.

Office Use Only: Please call Maylands Peninsula Primary School on 9462 6700 or email MaylandsPeninsula.PS.Playgroup@education.wa.edu.au to confirm collection arrangements.